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mployees heard first hand 
from Defense Contract 
Management Agency  
Director Charlie E. Williams, Jr., 

about the agency’s “Strengthening the 
Acquisition Workforce – The Next 12 
Months” initiative and the value and role 
of training during a recent all hands here.

 “At DCMA, I see our employees as an 
investment,” Williams said. “I want to see 
our investment grow. I also know with 
shrinking budgets and fewer resources, it 
is absolutely critical for us to make smart 
choices about how we invest in educating 
and training our workforce.”

 He spoke about the agency’s challenges 
with the attrition of the retirement-eligible 
workforce, the onboarding of many new 
employees, and the geographic dispersion 
of the workforce.

 “We must strengthen and streamline 
programs and opportunities so DCMA will 

continue to be a first-class organization 
trained and well-prepared for future 
challenges and successes,” he said.  “In 
the challenging world of contract 
administration services, it has become 
increasingly important to foster and 
encourage professional growth in the 
workforce.”

 Williams also spoke about how DCMA’s 
requirements of specific training, more 
than what is currently being provided 
by the Defense Acquisition University, 
resulted in the creation of the College of 
Contract Management. 

 “The Memorandum of Agreement 
with the Defense Acquisition University 
to stand up the College of Contract 
Management signed last fall served as a 
catalyst for our senior leadership team to 
set its sights on a goal of improving the 
agency’s efforts in areas of training and 
leadership development,” Williams said.

 He emphasized the most important  
job an individual could have was the job 
he or she was doing currently and to learn 
how to do it well before going on to the 
next level.  

 Jim Titus, DCMA St. Louis deputy 
director, noted one of their significant 
challenges exactly matched the training 
concerns Williams had presented at the  
all hands.  

 “In prior years, a key challenge for 
a streamlined command was lack of 
resources,” Titus said. “Now the new 
challenge is transitioning and training new 
personnel. In a six-month period, DCMA 
St. Louis is experiencing a 30 percent 
turnover of new personnel which has a 
big impact on first-line supervisors to 
in-process these personnel and to provide 
OJT (on-the-job training).” 
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Charlie E. Williams, Jr., Defense Contract Management Agency director, speaks 
to agency employees during a recent all hands held at the DCMA St. Louis office. 
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